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Dear Neighbors,
Autumn has arrived and the fall foliage has just started e Open House
to peak and show rich colors of magentas, reds, and OMVHS Gym Reopens
oranges. During this season of change, I encourage Embark Richmond
you to enjoy a glimpse of nature's splendor, along with Highway
the breathtaking fall hues here in Mount Vernon. Share New and Improved Bike
your fall foliage photos or videos by email. Here are 9 of Lanes
the top leaf peeping spots in Fairfax County - number one Domestic Violence
is the George Washington Memorial Parkway. There are Awareness
many Fall Festivals, Farmers' Markets, and local Breast Cancer
activities, a number of which you will read about in this IWEIERESS
. . . VDOT v. FCDOT

newsletter. Most of all, it's a perfect time to getinvolved Habitat NOVA
in your community! Learn about volunteer opportunities Mount Vernon-Lee Tree
here. Forum

Mount Vernon-Lee
It was great to see so many residents at our Open Community Showcase
House! Conversation
On Sept. 26, countless community members came out Landscaping
to see the new Mount Vernon District office and visit with Dyke Marsh Reaches
me and staff. Thanks to the culinary students at Mount 40
Vernon High School for catering the eventand to Election 2016
the talented high school students in our District MVCCA Hosts Meals Tax
for contributing their artwork. Below is the monthly tally Debate
of our office engagement with you in the community. To Vacancies on Boards,

provide some perspective, here are estimates of the Authorities and

calls, meetings, and events for the month of Commissions :
September: Fairfax County's 275th

Anniversary
e More than 1,220 fielded phone calls Fall Festivals &
e Attended more than 100 meetings Halloween Events
e Nearly 40 constituent meetings

Hosted/Attended events:

e MountVernon/Lee Community Showcase and 40th Anniversary of Mount
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Vernon Hospital

Reopening of Original Mount Vernon High School Gym
Mount Vernon Slave Commemoration

Mount Vernon District office Open House

Community Tree Forum with Tree Commissioner
Police Meetings with Captains from 3 area precincts

Finally, I would be remiss if I did not acknowledge those residents impacted and
displaced by the River Towers condominium partial collapse on October 2. The 6131
building partially collapsed because support beams rusted and buckled. As a result,
32 units were evacuated and many residents were displaced while damages are being
assessed and repairs being made. Fortunately, no one was injured. Thanks for the
tremendous support of Fairfax County's Office of Emergency Management, Police
Department, Fire Department, the County Building Division, Department of Code
Compliance, Department of Neighborhood and Community Services, the Red Cross,
the County Executive's Office and many members of our office. Everyone in the
County pulled together for the benefit of community. For many of the residents still
displaced, this will be a continuing personal, emotional and financial hardship because
it will still be some time before they can return to their units. If you are a displaced
resident in need of food, clothing or housing assistance, please call Fairfax County
Neighborhood and Community Services at 703-222-0880 or, of course, you are
welcome to call us. We will continue to provide support in the coming weeks as the
damage repair work and restoration efforts continue.

Respectfully yours in public service,

Dan Storck
Supervisor, Mount Vernon District
Fairfax County Board of Supervisors

Stay Connected:

Mount Vernon Governmental Center 2511 Parkers Lane Mount Vernon, VA 22306-
3273

703-780-7518 (TTY 711) 703-780-1491 (fax)

mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov

Office Hours

Monday - Wednesday, Friday: 8:30 am - 5 pm Thursday: 8:30 am - 7:30 pm
Second Saturday Each Month. No Office Hours November 12, 2016
Lorton Library: 9 am - Noon

MV District Office: 12:30 p.m. - 3 p.m.

Walk-ins and by appointment

Open House

We held our first Open House on Sept.
26 at the Mount Vernon disftrict office, and
it provided the perfect occasion for

my staff and | to engage with the
community. Further, it was a great
opportunity for residents to ask
questions, see our updated facility and
learn more about working together to
better serve our community.

We were joined by Fairfax County
Executive Edward Long (pictured far right)
with Mount Vernon disfrict residents and
Supervisor Dan Storck.
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Original Mount Vernon High School Gym Reopens

Teens, adults and county officials gathered recently to
celebrate the reopening of the gym at the Original
=— Mount Vernon High School.

This marks the first milestone in the efforts to reuse
thls 1930s-era building and campus at 8333 Richmond Highway. Until its lease ended this
year, the Islamic Saudi Academy rented the campus for the past 31 years.

"We have a chance to really return this fully to the Mount Vernon and Lee communities
and, frankly, make a difference for all of us," said Mount Vernon District Supervisor Dan
Storck.

The former school's gym was refurbished to provide programming space for the South
County Teen Center, which is located at the South County Government Center.

Gymnasium Renovated

The gym was temporarily closed this summer while the space was improved. The
refinished and repainted court will be enjoyed by basketball, volleyball, and pickle ball
players.

Other improvements included:

Cleaning and painting

Repaired lighting

Installation of an administrative area
Improved safety and security

New sports equipment purchased
Installation of a new scoreboard

Looking to the Future

The Original Mount Vernon High School reuse project supports our Economic Success
Strategy and Embark Richmond Highway. We are looking at many possible options, such
as:

Using the campus for economic development activities
Creating housing

Providing educational opportunities

Offering nonprofits or others space for delivering services

Options for long term reuse are being explored by a cross-agency team and
representatives from the private and nonprofit sectors. The campus also is located near a
possible future rapid bus transit station, one of nine planned as part of Embark Richmond
Highway.

Watch a video about the project here.
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Embarking on the Future of Richmond Highway

Embark Richmond Highway is a multi-
year effort involving land use,
transportation planning, design and
construction, which will resultin a bus
rapid transit system to operate primarily
on dedicated lanes along Richmond
Highway. The stations will run initially
from the Huntington Metrorail Station to
Fort Belvoir and will include a

possible future extension of theMetrorail Yellow Line to
Hybla Valley.

Check out the new Embark Richmond Highway by Fairfax County Government video
featuring SFDC Board members Walter Clarke and Richard Knapp!

Fairfax County Receives $400.000 Grantto Advance Embark Richmond Highway Initiative

On October 17, Fairfax County reported that the Federal Transit Administration (FTA)
announced the recipients of its 2016 Transit Oriented Development (TOD) Planning Pilot
Program projects, and Fairfax County was one of the 16 organizations across the

country selected to receive a share of the $14.7 million in grants. The $400,000 grant
awarded to the Fairfax County Department of Transportation (FCDOT) will support
theEmbark Richmond Highway initiative's TOD planning activities and the implementation of
a Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) system along Richmond Highway.

"This grantis another step forward in the county's efforts to plan for the future growth in
the Richmond Highway Corridor," said Tom Biesiadny, director of Fairfax County
Department of Transportation. "These funds will directly assist our collective work currently
underway to plan for and implement effective multimodal transportation and land use
solutions for the Richmond Highway community.”

The Virginia Department of Rail and Public Transportation (DRPT) and FCDOT will each
contribute $200,000, for a total of $400,000, to match the TOD grant awarded by FTA. For
more information on Embark Richmond Highway:

e View a video.

e Listen to a Podcast.

e Review a fact sheet.

e Visit Embark Richmond Highway web page.

New and Improved Bike Lanes Coming Soon!

Bicyclists can look forward to more dedicated
lanes in Fairfax County thanks to VDOT's 2016
Paving Program. Additionally, 3.5 miles in
upgraded buffered bike lanes are planned on
Telegraph Road from the Fairfax County
Parkway to Hilltop Village Center Drive. This
year's efforts will resultin about 20 miles of
new and upgraded bike lanes.

The county currently has 368 miles of bike
lanes, paths and frails, which include approximately 70 miles of on-street facilities.
The county's goal of creating a 1,130-mile bike network was approved by the Board of
Supervisors in the Bicycle Master Plan in fall 2014. Watch out for new and upgraded
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bike lanes:

Southrun Road (Mount Vernon Disfrict): Silverbrook Road to Ambrose Court

Fairfax County Bike Map

Domestic Violence Awareness

October is Domestic Violence Awareness
Month!

The numbers are astounding. A recent assessment of
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE I P el s our county found:

AWARENESS MONTH

Domestic violence affects one in four homes in
Fairfax County and is a leading cause of homicide in
our community.
Our domestic violence hotlines receive over 200 calls
each month.
Every month, more than 160 family abuse arrests are
made.

e In arecenttwo-year period, there was a 47% increase
in the number of residents served by the Domestic Violence Action
Center, a partnership of the county and nonprofit organizations.

There are many steps - small and big - that each of us can take to create awareness of
domestic violence in our community.

Participate in Promoting Awareness

Several events are scheduled in October, which is Domestic Violence Awareness Month.
You can run a 5K, attend a fundraiser or wear purple. A highlight of the month is the
annual meeting of the domestic violence awareness community on at the Government
Center. Itis open to the public and everyone interested in this topic is encouraged to

attend.
Get Your Invitation

Read Calendar of Events

Spread the Word on Social Media

Put your social media skills and contacts to work! You can lend your voice to promoting
Domestic Violence Awareness Month (DVAM). Use Facebook, Twitter, Instagram,
Snapchat, etc. Be sure to tag: #FairfaxCounty #DVAM2016.

Sample Messages to Use

Read About Lisa, Be Informed

Lisa, four months pregnant, entered the emergency domestic violence shelter Artemis
House with her young son. She was fleeing her husband, who was increasingly drinking,
gambling and becoming more aggressive. He was financially abusive and had restricted
Lisa's access to the family bank account. In a fit of paranoia, he physically attacked her.
While at Artemis House, she received the resources needed to move out of state, where
she had her family's support throughout her pregnancy. There are many resources
available to learn about domestic violence, get help or help others. Take a few
minutes to review this important information Domestic Violence Information and
Resources or call the 24-Hour Domestic & Sexual Violence Hotline at (703) 360-7273.

NEW DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SERVICES IN SOUTH COUNTY!

Starting Monday, October 17, 2016, the county's Domestic Violence Action Center
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(DVAC) will be providing advocacy services at the South County Center from through.
Appointments are preferred: 703-246-4573 or TTY711.

The Board of Supervisors designated October as Domestic Violence Awareness Month in
Fairfax County, recognizing the impact of domestic violence in the community and urged all
residents to become involved in efforts to prevent and respond to domestic violence.

Sandy Bromley, the County's Domestic Violence Coordinator at the Office for Women, will
be moving on after a vibrant six-year career with the County. The Board issued a
Proclamation recognizing Ms. Bromley for her dedication to improving the lives of others to
be presented at the annual meeting of the Domestic Violence Policy, Prevention
Coordinating Council on October 28.

Breast Cancer Awareness

The Board of Supervisors designhated October as Breast Cancer
Awareness Month in Fairfax County and urged all residents to celebrate
survivors of breast cancer and encouraged all women and men to be proactive
in seeking health care, diagnosis, treatment, and support services.

VDOT v. FCDOT

VDDT Virginia Department
of Transportation

Many of the complaints that come through our office relate to
issues on the roadways. You may not be aware of this, buta
maijority of Fairfax County roads are owned and maintained by
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the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT), a state
funded and organized entity.

Serving Fairfax County

Therefore, many times when Mount Vernon District Since 1977

constituents contact our office to report an issue on the
roadway, we submit these complaints directly to our VDOT
representatives, and not to Fairfax County Department of Transportation (FCDOT).

A VDOT owned road generally has a route number associated with it (ex: Fairfax County
Parkway - Route 286). This also includes most primary and secondary roads in the county.
Maintenance includes potholes; traffic signals and signs (except street name signs);
tfrees/branches; roadside ditches, curbs and gutters; and snow removal.

Part of the role of our office is to serve as a liaison between Mount Vernon District residents
and state agencies like VDOT. With that being said, there are limitations to what our office can
request of VDOT, such as road paving. Each summer, VDOT decides what roads are in
need of repaving based on a number of factors, such as current pavement conditions,
funding availability, ride quality and volume of traffic. VDOT quotes that "while a road may not
look deficient to the casual observer, samples of the roadway under testing can reveal
distresses that are concerning to VDOT." Repaving requests are frequent and we continue to
pass these requests to VDOT, butitis important that you also contact your state
representatives who ultimately impact funding and changes within state run agencies.

FCDOT "plans, coordinates and implements multi-modal transportation system for Fairfax
County" working on projects such as the RTAP and Parking District programs, bicycle and
pedestrian related projects and trails. Itis often that FCDOT and VDOT work on projects
together, FCDOT does most of the planning aspects of a project and VDOT does the
physical portions.

As mentioned above, our office is available to assist and direct you with questions, we also
encourage you to utilize the resources below to help address old or new issues.

There are a number of resources available online that can help you to determine
who you should contact if you are seeing or experiencing a road problem: For road
repair, removal of something in the road, signs or traffic devices in need of repair/installment
https //my.vdot.virginia.gov/

FCDOT Transportation Project Priorities
hitp //www fairfaxcounty.maps .arcqgis .com/apps/OnePane/basicviewer/index.html?appid=
03e21d2904014ced9801232555d90a9c¢

Who is in charge of my road?
http://www fairfaxcounty.gov/living/trans portation/roadmaintenance/

VDOT Paving Program
http://www.virginiadot.org/projects/northern_virginia/northern_virginia_paving_program.asp

Find out who your legislator is for your district:
http://whosmy.virginiageneralas sembly.gov/

Habitat NOVA Celebrates Completion of Two New

Homes

Two local families achieved their dream of building and
owning their own home, thanks to Habitat for
Humanity of Northern Virginia (Habitat NOVA).

On September 18, the Mansaye and Omar families
were joined by more than 90 volunteers, Habitat
NOVA board members and staff, project partners, and
guests in celebration of their newly completed homes.
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Supervisor Storck served as guest speaker and
| underscored the necessity for more affordable
5 housing in the region and how Habitat NOVA leads
Y that effort. "Along with Supervisor Jeff McKay [Lee
Disfrict, Fairfax County], | deeply believe in providing
people opportunities to live, work, and
play and be part
of this
community.
Habitat for
Humanity NOVA
is a key facilitator,
a key
organization helping to make that happen. I'm thankful
for them and their work."

The new homes were designed pro bono by Sanchez
Palmer Architects & Triad Engineering. Key corporate
included E*TRADE, The Stafford Foundation, Capital
One, Leidos, Inc., Wells Fargo, Freddie Mac, Fannie
Mae, and Bean, Kinney & Korman, P.C.

Community volunteers worked more than 1,500 hours over the course of 19 months to
build the two Clayborne Avenue homes. Moreover, each family completed 400 hours in
"sweat equity" to finalize the construction. Built to EarthCraft Gold standards, each house is
energy-efficient while maintaining long-term affordability. The homes are also Habitat
NOVA's first construction projects to feature solar panels.

For Amna Mansaye, the celebration marks a milestone in fulfilling her family's goal toward
greater stability and resilience. "This home is an investment in my family and in our future."

Mount Vernon-Lee Tree Forum

Mount Vernon-Lee Tree Forum: Keeping Trees
Healthy and Canopy Strong

On Monday, October 17, at the Walt Whitman Middle
School, dozens of residents attended the Mount
Vernon-Lee Tree Forum.

The forum featured a presentation by two arborists
from the County's Urban Forest Management
Division, Nick Drunasky and Rachel Habig-Myers. B

Prior to the presentations, Supervisor Storck o

commended outgoing Mount Vernon tree commissioner Eleanor Quigley for her years of
service preserving trees in the Mount Vernon District and throughout the county.

Storck commented that Mount Vernon is the "most livable" district in the county because
of its extensive free canopy and credited "Tree Lady" Quigley, for her tireless efforts on
behalf of trees.

Storck also introduced the new Mount Vernon Tree Commissioner Cathy Ledec, the
President of the Friends of Huntley Meadows.

Aimed at homeowners, the topics presented included:

the value, health, lifetime and economics of trees;

replacing aging trees, what to plant;

utility companies and trees; and

managing invasive plants like English ivy, multi-flora rose, Bradford pear and
honeysuckle.
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Discover more about the Fairfax County Tree Commission:
http://www fairfaxcounty.gov/dpwes/trees/treecommission/

Mount Vernon-Lee Community Showcase

On Saturday, September 24, Celebration! Mount
Vernon and Lee once again showcased the best in
our community and celebrated the 40th Anniversary
of Inova Mount Vernon Hospital.

Supervisor Storck made a Proclamation Award
presentation to Deborah Addo, CEO of Inova Mount
Vernon Hospital, in honor of their 40 years of
serving the community.

This vibrant community event brings together
residents, local businesses, schools, Fort Belvoir,
and community groups in an annual event that
embraces all aspects of our community.

Conversation Landscaping

How to Bring Nature Home - 8 Success Stories

Join your friends on November 16 and see
"Hometown Habitat, Stories of Bringing Nature
Home," an eight-part, 90-minute documentary by
Catherine Zimmerman that explores how we can
restore and incorporate nature into every landscape
and redefine our relationship with nature, a practice
some call conservation landscaping.

The 90-minute documentary features "habitat

heroes," real-life success stories, stories of hope,

that cover topics like ecosystem services, nature's

resiliency, water conservation, ecoart and environmental activism.

This free, public program will be at 7:30 p.m. at the Huntley Meadows Park Visitor
Center. It is organized by the Friends of Dyke Marsh and co-sponsored by Plant
NoVa Natives and the George Washington Memorial Parkway Trust. If you use a
GSP device to find the park, do not use the park's name. Enter the park's address,
3701 Lockheed Boulevard, Alexandria, VA 22306.

See http://themeadowprojectcom/. "We can no longer hope to coexist with other
animals if we continue to wage war on their homes and food supplies.” -- Dr.
Douglas Tallamy, Entomologist, author, Bringing Nature Home

Dyke Marsh Reaches 40 Years

A Dyke Marsh 40th Anniversary celebration was held at
River Farm on Sunday, Oct. 2, with special guests Alexcy
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Romero, superintendent of the GW Parkway, Michael J.
Bean, Principal Deputy Asst. Secretary, Fish & Wildlife,
U.S. Dept. of Interior, U.S. Rep. Don Beyer (D-8th),
delegate Paul Krizek (D-44), state Senator Scott Surovell
(D-36th), Mount Vernon District Supervisor Dan Storck,
former Mount Vernon Supervisor Gerry Hyland, former
U.S. Rep. Jim Moran (D-8), and a host of other elected
officials, dignitaries and friends.

Glenda Booth, President of the Friends of Dyke Marsh
(FODM), accepted a Proclamation Award from members
of the General Assembly honoring FODM on it's 40th
anniversary celebration. A silent auction also occurred for
attendees to bid on items to support FODM.

» Use less energy to
» Break down natur,
» Reduce the cost of
» Are a more sustai

Election 2016

Only a few weeks left until Election 2016! You are
encouraged to Get Out and Vote on November 8! Itis
easy to check your voter profile online
at Vote.Virginia.Gov. Absentee voting is currently
underway at the Mount Vernon district governmental
center, 2511 Parkers Lane, from 2:00 p.m. - 8:00
p.m. weekdays until Nov. 4 and on Saturdays from
9:00 am. to 5:00 p.m. until Nov. 5. Justso you
know, our local Office of Elections has received reports of mailings from other
organizations with misleading or incorrect voter information. The Virginia Department of
Elections has also reported this is happening statewide. For official voter information,
please visit http://www fairfaxcounty.gov/elections/ or www.vote.virginia.gov.

Also, please read up on the Meals Tax Referendum, which will be on your ballot this
November. If voters approve a meals tax, 70% of the revenue (approximately $70
million) would supplement funding for Fairfax County Public Schools.
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MVCCA Hosts Meals Tax Debate

The Mount Vernon Council of Citizens' Associations (MVCCA)
Hosted a Meals Tax Forum, Sept. 28. Supervisors Herrity and
Storck

Serve Your Community! Vacancies on Boards,
Authorities and Commissions

The Board of Supervisors has several boards, authorities, commissions, and committees
that provide an excellent opportunity for civic education and engagement. Each Board
member has a representative on the committees. Current vacancies for the Mount Vernon
District are:

e Advisory Social Services Board

Airports Advisory Committee

Animal Services Advisory Commission
Athletic Council

Barbara Varon Volunteer Award Selection Committee
Child Care Advisory Council

Commission for Women

Community Action Advisory Board

Fairfax Area Disability Services Board
Human Services Council

Oversight Committee on Drinking and Driving

Volunteering on these committees increases citizen participation in our district. If you are
interested in serving on a county board, authority, commission, or committee (BAC), please
provide a current résumé to Donna.Slaymaker@fairfaxcounty.gov. For more information,
please download the brochure for a brief guide to BACs, or learn more on the county
website here.

Supervisor Storck has made the following appointments:
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10/18 appointments

John Burns, Architectural Review Board

C. Richard Bierce, Architectural Review Board

Brian Leclair, Criminal Justice Advisory Board

Paul Luisada, Fairfax-Falls Church Community Services Board

Elizabeth Martin, Chesapeake Bay Preservation Ordinance Exception Review
Committee

Glenn Fatzinger , History Commission

Cathy Ledec, Tree Commission

e Kimberly Vanness Larkin, Wetlands Board

9/27 appointments

o Robert Surovell, Industrial Development Authority

e Robert Kuhns, Commission on Aging

e Hank Kim, Uniformed Retirement System Board of Trustees
e Deborah Hammer, Fairfax Area Disability Services Board

Fairfax County's 275th Anniversary

During the calendar year of 2017, Fairfax County
will mark its anniversary with events celebrating
our exceptional history. The signature celebration
will take place on June 17, 2017 in the area
surrounding the historic Courthouse grounds in
central Fairfax. That day you'll find a myriad of
events, historical organizations, entertainment,
living history, performances, and hands-on family
friendly activities - all free, and open to the public.

In anticipation of Fairfax County's 275th Anniversary in 2017, Fairfax County Board of
Supervisors Chairman Sharon Bulova convened a small planning group to explore ways
in which the County can celebrate this anniversary. The Board of Supervisors recently
endorsed a 275th Anniversary Committee to participate in the planning of this Courthouse
event worthy of our community and its history. The Committee would coordinate with:

The Park Authority

Visit Fairfax

The History Commission

The Fairfax County Libraries
Local History Groups

Fairfax County Public Schools
Any other relevant organizations

Similar to the Sesquicentennial Commemoration of the Civil War, the History Commission,
working through Visit Fairfax, would take the lead in this, and potentially other community
events marking this anniversary next year.

Individual residents in the Mount Vernon district who wish to be appointed to the
Anniversary Committee, please contact Donna Slaymaker at 703-780-7518 or
Donna.Slaymaker@fairfaxcounty.gov.

Fall Festivals & Halloween Events
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Come trick-or-treat at Mount Vernon!

Back by popular demand, the estate will again open its gates for Halloween fun and spook-
tacular activities.
Buy Tickets

October 29, 2016 - 3:30pm - 6:30pm

October 31, 2016 - 3:30pm - 6:30pm
Cost$12 Adult, $6 Youth (11 and under)

Participate in a special scavenger hunt, take a wagon ride on the 12-acre field, and create a
boo-tiful Halloween craft in this unforgettable evening.

Come and see wool carding, spinning, and fish net making in the historic area before
greeting "Martha Washington" on the piazza of the Mansion. In order to burn off all the extra
excitement, participate in 18th-century dancing in the upper garden. Historic chocolate-making
demonstrations and chocolate tastings will take place.

A children's costume parade around the Mansion will begin at 5 p.m. and prizes will be
awarded for most fang-tastic "George" and "Martha" costumes! Trick-or-Treating at Mount
Vernon takes place rain or shine.

Madhaunter's Madhouse at the Workhouse!

Northern Virginia's scariest haunted attraction comes to the Workhouse. Madhaunter's
Madhouse is an indoor and outdoor maze of terror that will have you jumping out of your
skin at every turn, complete with heart pounding scares and custom made special effects.
Come visit Madhaunter's Madhouse and experience the madness for yourself. The
Madhouse is open from October 28-31. Hours of operation are 7p-10:30p. Admission is
$20.

Halloween Campfire!

On October 30, enjoy a ghoul-y ghost haunt, ghost stories and s'mores by the campfire at
three lakefront parks. There will be a campfire and s'mores at Lake Fairfax on Saturday night
and at Burke Lake Park on Sunday night. The programs for participants age three to adult run
from 7 to 9 p.m. The costis $10 per person. Children must be accompanied by a
paid/registered adult. For more information, call Lake Fairfax at 703-471-5414, Lake Accotink
at 703-569-3464 or Burke Lake at 703-323-6600.

The Picnic Theatre Company Presents: An Evening in the Twilight Zone

On November 1, the Picnic Theatre Company returns to Woodlawn Estate for seasonal
cocktail party theatre with An Evening in The Twilight Zone: A Parody! Experience three short
episodes of classic 1950s sci-fi suspense, exploring themes of Cold War fears in American
suburbia; artificial intelligence for daily living; and the promise and peril of contact with alien
civilizations, along with hilarious actual advertisements from a bygone era. See flyer here.

Enjoy wine and refreshments and be transported to another time and dimension at
Woodlawn! 6:30 cocktail reception, 7:30 one hour performance.

Directed by Steve Rochlin


http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XiT-2575Q0OAQqEBqrS8EL7ZpyG5-gmJrTK4yvFgaL-Tk1ql9Ho-MobgJhZFJp0lf0xVTGYjYW-9cK0koapHlZ3_VMdB9BurXjrfB70GcynWxlEkNZ1zwr6BuC-NSZZBEUFXyi73Bpl5Od8jxoW0Xmk_0SUW3xOQZRDyIacSYYRot7QjbcRgTcYChbYwZ_aPRYQxWXw8Dmtdf5Nyu_7MIp_8JZS21zMzoUly0lPDCWA=&c=&ch=

Cast: Nurith Aizenman * Nova Daly* Chris Fowler* Charles Kovatch* Daniela Mclnerney*
Antonio Olivo* Steve Rochlin * Kevin Rooney * Christina Sevilla *Matt Stoller

Proceeds benefit Woodlawn Pope-Leighey House preservation and programs.
Price: $15

Please purchase your tickets here.

by Arcadia Center for Sustainable
Food and Agriculture
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